GSFF Meeting

October 22
Call to Order:  10:00 a.m.
Attendees: Beverly Natividad, Dan Strasser, Stephen Griffin, Jillian Bird, Tish MacDonald, Gabor Papp, Joshua Lawton, Kaitlyn Stout, Lauren Morse, Azure Avery, George Talbott, Patty Palko, Nathan Duval, Jenya Kirshtein

Agenda

Vice President’s Report

· The GSFF website has been updated. Caitlyn Lewis, GSFF’s former secretary, is still on the list of officers for 2009-2010 in recognition of her contribution to the organization until a new secretary is elected. For corrections and comments, notify Beverly at bnativid@du.edu.
Secretary’s Report (by the President)

· Approved minutes of October 1, 2009
· Election for the secretary position will be held next meeting. The position involves taking down and typing the minutes of the meeting and scheduling a room for meetings. Per DU policy, GSFF must have a secretary.
Treasurer’s Report

· Net amount with Office of Graduate Studies is $1,690.22

President’s Report

· GSAC will talk to the Board of Trustees to start GSFF listserv. The listserv will enable GSFF to contact departments on funding and activities.
· DU Chancellor challenges students to set up goals and prize for community service. GSFF will talk about innovative ideas to meet this challenge next meeting.

· The second annual Grad Games will be held Saturday, October 24th, from 1-3. Teams were randomized in order for grad students to get to know each other. 

· The GSAC conference and research funding applications are due on Nov. 1st. The applications are available on the GSAC website. 

· The Graduate Experience Day will be held in the Winter Quarter. It aims to encourage undergrad students to consider going into a graduate program here at DU or at another university.

· The next GSFF meeting will be held on Nov. 12th, 10 a.m., at Driscoll Ballroom 1880. 

· The deadline for submitting GSFF funding applications to department representatives is November 10th. Applications will be reviewed on November 12th.
· The Center for Community Engagement and Service Learning (CESL) and the Morgridge College of Education are looking for volunteers to tutor middle school and elementary school students at Highline Academy. Contact Jen Jaworowski at jjaworow@du.edu if interested.

· The LGBTIQA Graduate Student Campus Wide Social will be held on October 25th. 

Other Business

· GSFF previously discussed holding educational sessions on various topics to make GSFF more meaningful to students. In line with this goal, Stephen Griffin contacted the National Renewable Energy Laboratory (NREL) in Golden to conduct a presentation to GSFF students. NREL is willing to do a presentation; however, they need more input from GSFF (see attachment). Commitment from students is also needed. The following ideas were suggested to get or encourage participation:
· Combine NREL presentation with Computer Science biweekly seminar

· Customize presentation to attract diverse interests

· Involve non-science departments in marketing the presentation

GSFF will decide next meeting on whether and how to proceed with the NREL presentation.
Meeting Adjourned:  11:15 a.m.

